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NEWCOMERS HONORED ON SUNDAY 

No. 7 

The year's first Faculty social event, a buffet supper in honor 
of our 39 new members, is set for Sunday evening in SC Ballroom. 
There'll be fun, food and fellowship from 5-7 p.m., with half 
the invites calling for the first hour and half the second. But 
if you can't come at the time indicated, just come at the other. 
If you haven't already, ring Ina Rivers Jarman at Ext. 262 if 
you plan to attend. Hope you can make it. 

*** *** *** 

A WEEKEND OF MEETINGS 

Looks like everybody's having a meetin' the next day or so. The 
Social Science Division goes into session at 11 a.m. Thursoay 
in Sadler 214. A panel of C. J. Firkins, L. C. Smith, Jerome 
Moore and Paul Young will discuss "Testing and Counseling in a 
Growing University". 

Thursday afternoon at 3:30, the first full Faculty meeting of the 
new session will be convened by Dr. James Moudy in Rogers Hall.
Some most important items are on the agenda for the firstof the 
monthly get-to-gethers and everyone is urged to attend. 

Be reminded too that there is a meeting of our very fine Freshman 
football team and the· NTSU first-year group in the Stadium tonight 
and on Saturday our varsity will take a whack at the A&M Aggies 
down to College Station. 'Tis the student body trip this year. 

Ill Ill Ill 

LAST DAY FOR DROP WITH "W" 

Tomorrow (Thursday) is the very last day students may drop a course 
with a "W" (withdrew) grade. Thereafter, all drops must carry "WF" 
or "WP 11 (failing or passing). Be sure and check on this .
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OUR UF EFFORT TREMENDOUS! 

Readers of this here Bulletin may, from time to time, suspect 
that Ye Ole Ed is sorta proud and fond of this University and its 
people. Last week, as he made ready the first report on TCU's 
United Fund effort, the Ole Boy almost soared off into the strati­
sphere. For with a goal of $10,000 (an all-time record), the very 
first checkup totaled a resounding $10,376.65! 

Since then, contributions and pledges have continued to come in 
until at this writing, our effort now comes to $10,785.63. With 
525 of our people responding {about 95%), that's a whopping AVERAGE 
GIFT of some $20.60. The quota for all colleges and universities 
in the area was $21,000. We just hauled off and gave half of it 
in one fell swoop. Dr. Robert Naylor of Baptist Seminary (Education 
Chairman) was elated and sent his warmest congrats to us all. 

Credit must go to many of our people, especially the Divisional 
Chairmen. They did a top job. Many of our areas (notably Brite, 
Business and Administration which averaged more than $30 per pledge) 
were outstanding but it was huge AnnRan that won the day. With 170 
of their people giving (100%), the Arts & Science folks came in with 
$4,156--a $24.40 average. Most remarkable. And sacrificial pledges 
came from all over campus. You can't help but be fond of such 
people and we say again: "You just can't beat TCUers!" Thanks 
again to everyone. 

$$$ $$$ $$$ 

FIRST RECITAL TODAY 

Desire Ligeti and Ira Schantz, new to music faculty, will be featured 
on the first of a series of Wednesday afternoon recitals in Ed Land­
reth this afternoon at 3 o'clock. There is no admission charge and 
everyone's invited to the one-hour performance. Pianist Tully 
Moseley will also be on the program and all three will give individual 
recitals later in the year. Drop by . 

OCTOBER-NOVEMBER CALENDAR OUT 

. . . . . . 

The calendar of campus events for October-November has come from the 
presses. As you'll recall, we started this little publication last 
year and it proved highly popular with 1eople all over the area. Listed 
by days are all the concerts, athletic events, movies, theatre pro­
ductions, etc. for the period along with info as to place and ticket 
prices (if any). Comes in mighty handy for many things. There's a 
large mailing list. 
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THIRD OF UNDERGRAD GALS IN SORORITIES 

Of the 2,093 women enrolled as undergrads this Fall, 699 (or 33.3%) 
are actives or pledges in our Sororities~ according to a recent Pan­
hellenic report. Of the 625 entering freshmen women, 230 (36.8%) 
became pledges. Each of the 10 groups is 11 allowed 11 75 members and 
all but three are at capacity. 

" I I I I I I 11 

FIRST ISSUE OF "THIS IS TCU" 

The Fall issue of our official magazine, the first to be edited by 
Betty Donovan Knox, has e from the presses. It has a new size 
(8\xl0), a snappy new look and is a professional job in every respect. 

Features include a look at our orientation program for freshmen and 
their parents; the busy Summer schedule on campus; Lew Fay's efforts 
to help the newspaper of the Texas Prison System; full info on the 
Homecoming program; campus profiles; Abe Martin's new ''dual offense" 
(no comments, please); the picture and dope on the National Champion­
ship team of '38 which will be honored at Homecoming, etc. A really 
top job. 

Betty moaned over only one line of type: Under the fine shot of Mabel 
Major getting her honorary degree, the caption reads, "A Moving 
Movement". Shoulda been "A Moving Moment" of course--but you can't 
win 'em all. 

NEW RADIO COMMITTEE NAMED 

. - . . . 

With our new FM Station taking to t·.he air recently, Dr. James Moudy 
has named a new University Committee to have general supervision of 
policy, philosophy and operation. R. C. Norris, new chairman of 
Radio-TV-Film, is the Committee chairman with rrank Hu9hes, George 
Tade, Wayne Rowland, Mike Winesanker and A. Melton as members. They 
will function as other University Committees. 

First programming from KTCU-FM has been very good. An "open house" 
for officials was held Monday night and they were impressed by the 
new facilities. The Station has a range of about 15 miles and in 
addition to serving as a training lab, will play a part in "projecting 
the University's image"--to use a very tired cliche.. Anyhoo, the 
Station is a welcome addition to campus ~ 
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MAKE NOMINATIONS FOR "WHO Is WHO II 

Enclosed with this week's Bulletin is the form for making nominations 
for this year's "Who's Who" selections on campus. ' Tis hoped everyone 
will think it over, fill out the form and help with this important 
project. Dr. Larry Smith, V-C fr Student Life, calls attention to 
these points: l)Nominations may include any undergrads or Brite students 
(no grads); 2) deadline for nominations is Oct. 21--that's a week from 
today; 3)nominees must have a 3.00 grade average on all work taken and 
final selection will be made on a combination of grade-point average 
and demonstrated interest in departmental and student life activities 
which support the TCU educational program. 

Quotas for each college are established by Registrar's Office (to a 
total of 35). Nominees from Evening College are considered within the 
quota of the College of their major field). Nominations may be made 
by individual faculty members or student groups. Please help. 

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 

FACULTY-MINISTERS DIALOGUE OCT. 22 

"The Quality of Christian Intellect" will be the subject at the second 
dialogue between faculty members and the campus ministers Thursday, 
Oct. 22, in the north dining area of Reed Hall Cafeteria. Copies of 
a paper on which the discussion will be based are available in the office 
of Religious Activities (Sadler 106). Those attending may go through 
the serving line for their food, then come directly to the meeting area . 
While it is an informal discussion, no holds will be barred, reports 
Roy Ray of University Baptist, the ministers' chairman. 

PSYCHOLOGY LISTS ASSIGNMENTS 

We're grateful to Cy LaGrone for a published list of the Graduate as­
signments in Psychology this fall. It shows no less than 43 advanced 
students working as professionals, University Fellows, Sponsored Fellows, 
Research Fellows, Grad Assistants, Research Assistants, Assistants in 
Education and Undergrad Assistants. A most impressive program, Cy. 

(- - - - - - -) 

PlCTURE TOOKING TIME 

The Horned Frog photogs are on campus this month (Building 2) for the 
annual business of taking likenesses. All new faculty members are urged 
to drop by (as well as all others who need a new shot). Hours are 
9-11 and 12-4:30 daily. There's NO CHARGE and P.R. gets all the free 
copies it needs for its program. So do it today! 
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ACTIVITIES CONFERENCE GOES WELL 

Several hundred bright high schoolers were on campus last weekend for 
the "Activities Conference" of the Texas Interscholastic League. Ac-
coring to reports, everything went very well. Incidentally, since we 
also hold the big Region II Meet each Spring, we're asking League 
officials to move the Fall Conference to another campus after four 
years. Hope they'll agree for the TWO events give our people a great 
deal of extra work. It's especially tough early in the Fall semester. 

I-I-I-I-I-I-I 

FINE CHANCE FOR RESERVE OFFICERS 

Ben Myers, who used to be with our ROTC and is now with Civil Defense, 
reports there's a new program that might be of much interest to any 
Reserve Officers on the faculty. Those on active duty status but not 
assigned to units can receive credits toward retirement by serving 
with Civil Defense. Any one interested might call Ben at the C.D. 
office here. 

** ** ** ** 

127 WORKING ON PH. D. DEGREES 

A right interesting report from Grad School shows that 127 students 
are working on Doctoral degrees this fall--109 of them fulltirne. Also, 
721 are doing Master's work, 526 on a part-time basis and 195 full-time. 
Total Grad enrollment, of course, is 858. 

By Ph.D. areas, Chemistry has 20 (all full-time); English has 36 
(29 full-time); Math 24 {16 full-time); Physics 28 (20 full-time) and 
Psychology 29 (24 full-time). 

() () () () () 

CAMPUS INTERVIEWS: The following companies will have representative on 
campus during the week of October 19 to interview our graduating seniors: 

Oct. 19 - u .s. Housing & Horne Finance Agency-· School of Business 
and Liberal Arts majors 

Oct. 20 - Industrial Towel & Uniform Co. - School of Business and 
Liberal Arts majors 

Oct. 20 - Baylor University College of Medicine - Chemistry, Biochemistry, 
Biology, Zoology, Histology, Physics, Electronics 
Engineering, Electrical Engineers 

Oct. 20 - Frisco-St. Louis & San Francisco Railway Co.--School of 
Business and Liberal Arts majors 

Oct/. 21 - International Voluntary Services- School of Business and 
Liberal Arts majors 

Oct . 22 - California Packing Corp-School of Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Oct. 23 - National Supply Div.,Arrnco Steel Corp-Sehl.Business & Lib.Arts 



FACULTY BULLETIN/6 

CALLING "NEW" PHI BETA KAPPAS 

All new faculty folks who are members of Phi Beta Kappa are asked 
to contact Dr. Herbert Mundhenke of Economics (Ext. 282) as soon 
as possible. Do it today. 

OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

The following students are absent from campus ALL DAY, WEDNESDAY, 
OCTOBER 14 in order to make a planned field trip to Dallas in connect­
ion with Home Economics fabrics and fashion study: 

Gail Anthony 
Nettisa Ann Bellah 
Pamela Jane Brazzi! 
Dona Louise Brewster 
Norma Carole Cates 
Kristi Carlson 
Carol Jean Cauthen 
Barbara Crisman 

Glenna Helen Grove 
Carol Ann Haggard 
Charlotte Helton 
Sharon McCulloch 
Sue Morgan 
Judy Moritz 
Ronah Scott 
Sandra Selby 

Quincy Sherley 
Patricia Ann Taylor 
Marie Thompson 
Shirley Ann Walling 
Vicki Lynn Wilson 
Johnny Todd 
Kathy McNulty 

The following student was absent from campus October 12 - 17 inclusive 
in order to attend Future Farmers of America Convention in Kansas City: 

Jack E. Powers 

The following student was absent from campus from 8:00 a.m, to 3:00 p.m . 
MONDAY. OCTOBER 12, in order to have required Air Force ROTC Physical 
examination at Carswell AFB: 

Lynn M. Ligon 

NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE 

ALLEN SELF has received a nice "thank you" from the prexy of the 
Ft. Worth Chapter, Texas CPA, for his recent talk to the group on 
the future use of Computers. 

EDNA BRANDAU speaks on "Fabricating the Fabric" at a Fashion Career 
Course being sponsored by the Houston Fashion Group in the big coast 
city Tuesday. Incidentally, we're most happy over the big enrollment 
increase in Home Economics this Fall. Good work Edna. 

We were saddened to hear of the death on Oct.5 of Dr. Henry G. Harmon, 
president of Drake University. As one of the leading educators of the 
Christian Churches, we awarded him an Honorary Degree some years ago. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE 

Busy ALEX HOFFMAN has been re-elected vice-president of the Dallas­
Ft.Worth Chapter of the Assn. for Computing Machinery. JOE WYATT 
of GD/FW is the new president and R.R. McCREADY of LTV new program 
chairman. Both teach in our Evening College. 

KARL RICHARDS has accepted for our permanent art collection two 
original etchings from the Vincent Price Collection given by Sears 
Roebuck Co. They are "The Strollers" by Adriaen Van Ostade and 
"The Spinner" by Jean Francois Millet. And our thanks to the Sears 
people. 

In reply to a query from Neville Penrose of the Texas Good Neighbor 
Commission, JEROME MOORE has determined that we had 64 students with 
Spanish names enrolled in 1961 and 66 this fall. In both years, 
10 were receiving financial aid from TCU. 

Have-a-Chuckle-Dept.: BOBBY SANDERS, that eminent mathematician, 
reports thct he heard it is rumored that someone with diabolical 
mind slipped a couple of glasses obtained from oatmeal boxes into 
the crates containing the famed Mills Collection as they were being 
opened in Faculty Center. Then, Bob heard, the someone informed 
INA RIVERS JARMAN of the fraud and that poor lady has been frantic 
trying to discover the "forgeries". Actually, we don't think there's 
a thing to it. Trust a mathematician? 

EMMET SMITH, that top organist, had a fine experience Sunday. He 
gave the dedication recital on the big Reuter Organ in the First 
Christian Church in Perryton--and heard his brother, Lael M. Smith, 
installed as the new minister. On Oct. 25, Emmet plays the dedica­
tion recital for a new organ in First Baptist Church, Arlington , 
and on Nov. 15, has been invited to do the same at Hamilton Christian 
in St. Louis. 

Everyone is concerned over the report that GLENN ROUTT is again 
seriously ill in Harris Hospital. Reports are he'll need an opera­
tion after another infection is cleared up. As you'll recall, 
Glenn won a tough bout with illness some two years ago but we hear 
the present trouble has no connection with his former difficulty. 
Get well, Glenn. 

FERNANDO SCHAFFENBURG of Dallas has been named part-time instructor 
in Ballet. He is commuting. 
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ORE NOTES ON FOLKS OF NOTE 

OWARD WIBLE, head of Special Courses, has announced a Small Business 
anagement Seminar for Oct. 20-Dec. 1. For owners and managers of 
maller firms, the seminar sessions will be held on Thursday nights 
n Dan Rogers. TCUers taking part include O. HOYT GIBSON, SAUL SELLS, 
nd Ex ROY BACCUS. 

M. E. SADLER continues his heavy program. Has been in N. Y., 
outh Texas, West Texas and other points in recent days. 

ARL WALDROP returned from the International Convention with some 
ide-splitting stories. Amazing how many "good ones" our folks pick 

up at Conventions! 

een on Benbrook Lake recently (all in ONE boat): BEAR WOLF, DUTCH 
EYER and HERMAN CLARK, the old quarterback now head of City Schools 
thletics. Dunno if they caught any fish but we'll bet the conversa­
ion was terrific. 

BEV HENSON seems to have recovered completely from that major opera­
tion last Summer. Looks real good . 

KKARL RICHARDS recently served as judge of the West Texas Art Assn. 
exhibition in Sweetwater~ He gave citations to 15 works which will 
be sent to the Texas Fine Arts competition in Austin and 15 others 
were selected for a circuit exhibition of West Texas. 


